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October 2, 2020 

 
SAFETY RECALL NOTICE: 20V487 

 
TO: Affected KME Dealers  
 
KME decided that a defect which relates to motor vehicle safety exists in certain model year 
2015-2021 KME vehicles manufactured from September 2015 through July 2020. 
 
Vehicles included in this recall have All-In-One Stop/Tail/Turn/Reverse LED lamps that are 
being recalled by their manufacturer, Code 3.  According to the lamp manufacturer, the subject 
lamps exceed the maximum permissible candela levels specified in Federal Motor Vehicle 
Safety Standard (FMVSS) No. 108 at certain test points. 
 
Code 3 is providing a filter kit (Part No. CZ0199) to be installed. The kit will ensure that the 
lamps perform within the permissible photometric intensity ranges.  The Owner of the vehicle is 
being directed to contact Code 3 for the kit and can install the filter kit themselves or can contact 
their KME Dealer and a technician will install the filter kit for them.  There is no cost to the 
vehicle owner for the recall remedy. Estimated time for the remedy is 0.5 hours. 
 
Please be reminded that it is a violation of Federal law for you deliver a new motor vehicle 
or any new or used item of motor vehicle equipment covered by this notification until this 
defect has been remedied.  Substantial civil penalties apply to violations of this law.   
 
Your assistance with this recall is appreciated. Should you have any questions or concerns, 
please contact KME Customer Service at (570) 669-5230. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
KME, Inc. 


